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Communication is Key in Lending 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) is committed to providing our farm loan 
borrowers the tools necessary to be a success. A part of ensuring 
this success is providing guidance and counsel from the loan 
application process through the borrower’s graduation to 
commercial lending institutions. While it is FSA’s commitment to 
advise borrowers as they identify goals and evaluate progress, it is 
crucial for borrowers to communicate with their farm loan staff when 
changes occur. It is the borrower’s responsibility to alert FSA to any 
of the following: 

• Any proposed or significant changes in the farming 
operation; 

• Any significant changes to family income or expenses; 
• The development of problem situations; 
• Any losses or proposed significant changes in security 

In addition, if a farm loan borrower cannot make payments to 
suppliers, other creditors, or FSA on time, contact your farm loan 
staff immediately to discuss loan servicing options. 

For more information on FSA farm loan programs, visit 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USFSA/bulletins/18d946e
https://admin.govdelivery.com/abe/bulletins/985712/edit#link_1489591358700
https://admin.govdelivery.com/abe/bulletins/985712/edit#link_1489591479076
https://admin.govdelivery.com/abe/bulletins/985712/edit#link_1489591632833
https://admin.govdelivery.com/abe/bulletins/985712/edit#link_1489591632833
https://admin.govdelivery.com/abe/bulletins/985712/edit#link_1489591717411
https://admin.govdelivery.com/abe/bulletins/985712/edit#link_1489591795334
https://admin.govdelivery.com/abe/bulletins/985712/edit#link_1489591827676
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTYxMTA5LjY2MTE3ODIxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE2MTEwOS42NjExNzgyMSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3ODQ5MTcxJmVtYWlsaWQ9dHJhdmlzLndpbGZvbmdAd3YudXNkYS5nb3YmdXNlcmlkPXRyYXZpcy53aWxmb25nQHd2LnVzZGEuZ292JnRhcmdldGlkPSZmbD0mZXh0cmE9TXVsdGl2YXJpYXRlSWQ9JiYm&&&101&&&http://www.fsa.usda.gov/ut


www.fsa.usda.gov. 

 
Measurement Service 
Farmers who would like a guarantee on their crop plantings and 
land use acreages can make it official by using the FSA 
measurement service. Producers must file a request with the 
county office staff and pay the cost of a field visit to have stake and 
referencing done on the farm. Measurement service is available 
using digital imagery. If an on-site visit is not required producers are 
charged a reduced rate. 

Incorrect acreage self-certification can result in reduced program 
payments, penalty or loss of eligibility. 

 

 
Organic Producers and Handlers May Apply for Certification 
Cost Share Reimbursements; Expanded Eligibility for 
Transition and State Certification Cost 
Starting March 20, 2017, organic producers and handlers will be able to visit over 2,100 USDA 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) offices to apply for federal reimbursement to assist with the cost of 
receiving and maintaining organic or transitional certification. 

USDA reimburses organic producers up to 75 percent of the cost of organic certification, but only 
about half of the nation’s organic operations currently participate in the program. Starting March 20, 
USDA will provide a uniform, streamlined process for organic producers and handlers to apply for 
organic cost share assistance either by mail or in person. 

USDA is making changes to increase participation in the National Organic Certification Cost Share 
Program (NOCCSP) and the Agricultural Management Assistance Organic Certification Cost Share 
Program, and at the same time provide more opportunities for organic producers to access other 
USDA programs, such as disaster protection and loans for farms, facilities and marketing. 
Producers can also access information on nonfederal agricultural resources, and get referrals to 
local experts, including organic agriculture, through USDA’s Bridges to Opportunity service at the 
local FSA office. 

Historically, many state departments of agriculture have obtained grants to disburse 
reimbursements to those producers and handlers qualifying for cost share assistance. FSA will 
continue to partner with states to administer the programs. For states that want to continue to 
directly administer the programs, applications will be due Feb. 17, 2017.   

Eligible producers include any certified producers or handlers who have paid organic or transitional 
certification fees to a USDA-accredited certifying agent. Application fees, inspection costs, fees 
related to equivalency agreement/ arrangement requirements, travel/per diem for inspectors, user 
fees, sales assessments and postage are all eligible for a cost share reimbursement from USDA. 

Once certified, producers and handlers are eligible to receive reimbursement for up to 75 percent of 
certification costs each year up to a maximum of $750 per certification scope—crops, livestock, wild 
crops and handling. This announcement also adds transitional certification and state organic 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/
https://www.ams.usda.gov/services/organic-certification/certifying-agents


program fees as additional scopes. 

To learn more about organic certification cost share, please visit www.fsa.usda.gov/organic or 
contact a local FSA office by visiting http://offices.usda.gov. 

 
USDA Microloans Help Farmers Purchase Farmland and 
Improve Property 
Producers, Including Beginning and Underserved Farmers, Have a New Option to Gain Access to 
Land 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is offering farm ownership microloans, creating a new 
financing avenue for farmers to buy and improve property. These microloans are especially helpful 
to beginning or underserved farmers, U.S. veterans looking for a career in farming, and those who 
have small and mid-sized farming operations. 

The microloan program has been hugely successful, providing more than 16,800 low-interest loans, 
totaling over $373 million to producers across the country. Microloans have helped farmers and 
ranchers with operating costs, such as feed, fertilizer, tools, fencing, equipment, and living 
expenses since 2013. Seventy percent of loans have gone to new farmers. 

Now, microloans will be available to also help with farm land and building purchases, and soil and 
water conservation improvements. FSA designed the expanded program to simplify the application 
process, expand eligibility requirements and expedite smaller real estate loans to help farmers 
strengthen their operations. Microloans provide up to $50,000 to qualified producers, and can be 
issued to the applicant directly from the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA). 

To learn more about the FSA microloan program visit www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans, or contact your 
local FSA office.  

 
Farmers to Receive Documentation of USDA Services 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) reminds agricultural producers that FSA provides a receipt to 
customers who request or receive assistance or information on FSA programs. 

The 2014 Farm Bill requires a customer receipt to be issued for any agricultural program assistance 
requested from FSA, the National Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) and Rural Development 
(RD). Receipts include the date, summary of the visit and any agricultural information, program 
and/or loan assistance provided to an individual or entity. Electronic receipts for acreage reports 
began on Aug. 1, 2016.  

A service is any information, program or loan assistance provided whether through a visit, email, fax 
or letter.  

 
Loan Servicing 
There are options for Farm Service Agency loan customers during financial stress. If you are a 
borrower who is unable to make payments on a loan, contact your local FSA Farm Loan Manager to 

https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/outreach-and-education/help-for-organic-farming/index
https://offices.sc.egov.usda.gov/locator/app
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans


learn about the options available to you.  

 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 

 


